## Bidford on Avon Church of England Primary School



NEWSLETTER 39 – 19<sup>th</sup> July 2013

Dear Parents, Pupils & Governors,

<u>Young Enterprise</u> – Well done to Year 6 who raised £74 at the Summer Fayre by selling home made lemonade, Rocky Road and craft boxes – could one or more of them be the 'Apprentices' of the future?!

**Sport** - Our cricket team took part in an inter school cricket tournament on Tuesday and reached the semi finals. Well done to the team and thank you to parents for transport and support!

<u>Year 6 Panto</u> – The Year 6 children entertained their parents and the KS2 children with their version of 'The Three Little Pigs" by Roald Dahl. It was a fantastic performance - well done to all the cast and their supporters. A big thank you to Mrs Hudson, Mrs Mills and Miss Mason for their excellent direction!

<u>Year 2 Ocarina Recital</u> - Year 2 gave a wonderful performance to their parents on Wednesday morning with an extensive programme of both traditional and modern tunes. Thank you to Mrs Davies for enthusing our young musicians.

<u>Talent Show</u> – KS2 children staged 'Bidford's got Talent' on Thursday. We were treated to a variety of interesting acts including singing, dancing and live music – you may have heard it!

<u>Leavers Service</u> – Today we said good luck and farewell to Year 6 at our Leaver's Assembly, our Chair of Governors, Mr Fountain and Rev Peter presented the children with their leaving gifts.

Well done to the following Year 5 children who were presented with our annual awards:

Max Thomas – Sports Cup Lucy Richards - Fellowship Cup Jake Herdman – Reading Cup

Matthew Tingle – Science Cup Brontë Crowley – Drama Cup

We also said goodbye and good luck to Miss Dix & Mrs Furlow who are moving on to new schools in Cyprus and Thailand.

<u>School Meals</u> – The price of a school meal in September will be £2.00 per day, please send money in with your child on a Monday morning.

<u>Donation</u> – Thank you to Taylor Wimpey, the developers in Waterloo Road, who have given us a donation of £300. We will add it to the funds raised by the BSA to develop our playground area.

<u>Summer Reading Challenge</u> - Join the "Creepy House" Summer Reading Challenge at Bidford Library. Visit <a href="https://www.creepy-house.org.uk">www.creepy-house.org.uk</a> for more details and lots of interesting resources.

<u>Book of the Week</u> – Mrs Furlow's class have been enjoying 'Albert and the Lion' by Marriott Edgar. It is a hilarious poem written in the 1930's telling the tale of a young lad's eventful trip to the Blackpool Tower's Menagerie ........

I hope you all have fantastic summer holiday and I look forward to seeing you on MONDAY 2nd SEPTEMBER.

A. Simms

Bramley Way, Bidford-on-Avon, Warwickshire, B50 4QG Telephone: 01789 773201 web: www.bidfordonavon.warwickshire.sch.uk













## BSA Newsletter -Friday 19th July 2013

Well well, here we are at the end of another school year.

I have had a great year and am very proud of all of us that get involved at whatever level and do as much as we can. Thanks to each and every one of you.

The Summer Fayre was a great success and totals for what we made will be available shortly but full information will be at the AGM where the next year's committee will be decided.

Do you know any new parents coming to school in September - if so bring please let them know that the BSA will be providing tea and coffee on the first day of school straight after dropping off. We will be doing this in the hall and you are all more than welcome to join us, the more the merrier.

## Have a Great Summer Everyone, see you in September.

## The BSA xxx

Sam Green 07899971943 or samgreen 389@gmail.com Gill Squires 07773333378 or g.squires@me.com Liz Shephard 07976309416 or lizjshephard@gmail.com Vicki Johnston 07708 267741 or victoria-johnston@sky.com Helen Herdman 07773880885 or hlherdman 31@aol.com The BSA Committee x